PLACE ON LETTERHEAD

DATE

Carol Lapinto
Borough Council President
Clarion Borough
1400 East Main Street
Clarion, PA 16214

RE:	Toby Boat Launch Improvements Project
	DCNR C2P2 Grant Request

Dear Ms. Lapinto:

<ENTITY NAME> has been informed of Clarion Borough’s (“Borough”) intent to apply for funding to make improvements to the Toby Boat Launch recreational area along the Clarion River through the Toby Boat Launch Improvements Project (“Project”). As an organization with longstanding roots in the Borough, we write to provide our support for their DCNR C2P2 application and urge your favorable consideration of their funding request.

The Toby Boat Launch has a notable history of providing access to the Clarion River which delivers recreational opportunities for residents and visitors of the Borough. Many users of the boat launch partake in boating, water skiing and tubing, fishing, canoeing, kayaking, and picnicking. The Clarion River is also partially designated as a Wild and Scenic River and as a water trail which has attracted residents and visitors to the Borough for many years. In short, the Clarion River is a beloved natural asset and provides numerous opportunities to enjoy its natural beauty and recreational amenities.

However, the Toby Boat Launch needs various improvements that, without addressing, could continue to deteriorate the river’s shorelines, thereby threatening the integrity of this recreational asset. Over time, it has become apparent that the western shoreline has succumbed to both invasive species (Japanese knotweed) and erosion. The Japanese knotweed has strong roots that can penetrate concrete, causing cracks and high repair maintenance costs to the boat launch. Additionally, dense growth of the knotweed on riverbanks can lead to additional soil erosion and reduced stability, making the banks more susceptible to collapsing. The Project addresses the river’s shoreline by incorporating rock rip-rap that will help stabilize the soil and prevent erosion – a process that knotweed exacerbates due to its aggressive growth and destabilization of soil. The Project is crucial for preserving the structural integrity of the infrastructure, maintaining the natural landscape, and ensuring the health of the river’s ecosystem.

Additionally, the Project also proposes the installation of a picnic table and trash receptacle. These additions will provide more recreational opportunities for Borough residents and visitors – most notably for individuals with disabilities as the concepts show these improvements will be placed directly adjacent to the ADA accessible parking spot located at the boat launch.

For these reasons, we are proud to offer our support for the Borough’s C2P2 application and ask that you give your favorable consideration for the Project. If you have any questions regarding our support, please do not hesitate to contact us at <PHONE or EMAIL>.

Sincerely,

<SIGNATURE>
<NAME>
<TITLE>
<ENTITY NAME>
